WIRELESS NUMBER PORTABILITY AND POOLING

IMPLEMENTATION GUIDELINE

REVISION 3

The wireless industry, through the Wireless Number Portability Operations team, a sub-committee of the NANC, has revised the Implementation Guideline for wireless number portability and pooling which was forwarded to the FCC last year.  This revised guideline reflects the work yet to be completed and the timeframes available to complete that work before the November 24, 2002 implementation date for wireless number portability and pooling.

This guideline is not meant to reflect the status of the wireless industry’s completion of the tasks listed, but rather is to be used by all wireless service providers as a guideline to indicate the approximate or estimated timeframes available for the various tasks to be completed.  Every effort has been made to recognize the fact that all wireless service providers will not be completing all tasks at the same time or in a linear fashion.  In some cases, work may progress on several tasks concurrently.

New Guideline/Timeline Narrative:

This third revision of the guidelines does not include any changes to the timeline, however, this narrative documents a jeopardy situation.

In the second revision, that was distributed to the NANC with the February WNPO status update, critical network elements were identified.  The paragraph discussing those critical elements is repeated here for reference:

“Several items were identified as critical network elements: switches, HLR/VLRs, SOA/LTI, and LSMS.  Delivery of the elements themselves, or upgrades to these elements, are extremely critical to the successful testing and implementation of wireless porting and pooling.  In addition, installation of these new elements and upgrades to existing elements can be very time consuming and labor intensive.  For these reasons, they have been identified separately as Critical Network Elements on the current revision and have the earliest completion/due date.  Delivery of all other network and/or system related products and upgrades may be slightly later due to the less intensive work required to prepare them for testing and implementation.” 

JEOPARDY – As evidenced by the timeline, vendor supplied hardware and software for these critical network elements was to be available to service providers by the beginning of March 2002.  The core network vendors have not yet provided fully tested, functional, and generally available solutions for switches and/or HLR/VLRs.  Since this has not occurred, testing cannot begin and this places the successful and timely implementation of pooling and porting in jeopardy status.  The WNPO has deemed it necessary to identify and escalate this as an issue to the NANC.    In order to meet the 11/24/02 date for pooling and porting, this issue must be addressed immediately.  

